

June Highlights

Thirty-six (36) Waterways members and guests gathered at Chartiers Country Club for the June 13, 2012 luncheon meeting.  The following guests were recognized: Richard Holloway, Antonio Altieri, Randy Davis and Alex Mikalik of First Energy/Ft. Martin.
Coast Guard News

CDR Rich Timme provided the following report:

· The incoming Commanding Officer of MSU Pittsburgh, CDR Lindsay Weaver was introduced to attendees.

· A listing of Marine Event and Closures were provided to attendees.  Industry members were encouraged to make scheduling adjustments during the July 1st to July 4th Three Rivers Regatta closures.  New MSU Waterways Management staffing includes: Chief Petty Officer Chris Blank, Christopher.L.Blank@uscg.mil and ENS John Bastanchury, John.S.Bastanchury@uscg.mil.

· Preparation continues for the Joint Conference of Harbor Safety Committees and Area Maritime Security Committees scheduled for August 28-30, 2012.
Army Corps of Engineers
David Sneberger presented the attached report. (See Attach1)
Emphasis was placed on the upcoming July 16 – August 3 dewatering of Lock #4 Mon River.  This project will require a complete river closure and will cause major delays to navigation.
The Inland Waterways User Board conducted their meetings in Pittsburgh last.  Part of the weeks activities involved a combination bus and boat tour of the Lower Monongahela River.

National Weather Service
Richard Kane provided the attached report. (See Attach1)
A replacement for Bill Drzal has been confirmed.  Joe Palko should be in attendance at the July meeting.
Port of Pittsburgh Commission Report
Jim McCarville provided the following report:

· We have submitted a new DERA application to assist towing companies to repower vessels with cleaner burning engines.

· The PPC has executed a $1.3 million contract CONXX PA, Inc. to build the first phase of a wireless waterways test bed and network. It is funded by a $900,000 Port Security Grant and $400,000 from the Port of Pittsburgh Commission. It will increase security on the waterways, but it also affords significant opportunities to increase efficiencies in the navigation industry as it relates to its intermodal connectors and as it relates to the government reporting agencies.  

· The Inland Waterways Users Board met in Pittsburgh on June 6, 2012 at the Omni William Penn.  During this visit, a tour of the Lower Monongahela River Navigation Project was conducted on June 5. At this time we see that the timetable for the Lower Mon has slipped again, now to 2034. The reason has been the explosive increase in the Olmsted project, which is now at $3.1 million and would consume about 90 percent of the revenues available in the Inland Waterways Trust Fund for the near future.

· The Senate Appropriations Committee has proposed changing the cost sharing for the Olmsted L&D from 50 percent to 25 percent. This would free up $72 million in the next fiscal year. Unfortunately, the support for this comes from the Senators in KY and TN and may favor Kentucky and Chickamauga Locks. 

· The Lower Mon Project completion is estimated to need $300 to $400 million in funds. To effect this, they would likely have to suspend work at Olmsted for 3-4 years and provide the second project in the Capital Plan (now Lower Mon) with a waiver from the continuing contracts prohibition.

· While we had local support for the transfer to the Lower Mon, the User Board was not unanimous and did not make a formal recommendation.

· No progress was reported on solving the deficit in the Trust Fund account. The Administration had indicated that it had rejected the Capital Improvement Plan and the Users indicated that they rejected the Lockage Fee proposal. The User Board made no new recommendations and indicated that it preferred to wait until the political process played out regarding the Capital Improvement Plan (CIP).

· At the time of the User Board meeting. There were 14 co-sponsors in the House for Rep. Whitfield’s plan to implement the CIP.

· Mary Ann Bucci distributed a flyer on the 2012 Joint Conference of Harbor Safety Committees and Area Maritime Security Committees.  They are still looking for sponsors, attendees and social event attendees (which can be found separately on the on-line registration page). More information regarding this conference is posted at www.TRB.org/Conference/HSCAMSC2012.aspx.
Education Committee Report
Ryan Newton reported that the July 17th educational event already has 40 attendees and more are expected.  We continue to seek participation from the membership for these events. This would be from 8:30am-12:30pm on the day of the event.  He also noted that the Waterways Journal recently published an article recognizing this innovative program.
Navigation Committee Report
Eunice Ratcliff was unable to attend the luncheon.  No additional material was provided under this report.
Legislative Committee Report
David McQuiston was unable to attend the luncheon.  No additional material was provided under this report.
Other Meeting Comments

During the Regatta on July 3rd, AEP will be displaying the towboat “Legacy”.  Tours of the vessel will be conducted from 9 a.m. – 2:30 p.m.  Members are encouraged to support this and help spread the word.

July Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for July 11, 2012 on the Gateway Clipper Fleet Princess. The boat will be docked at the Station Square location and will remain docked during the luncheon.  Cost of the luncheon will be $25. Registration will begin at 11:45 a.m. with lunch being served promptly at noon. Please call, email or fax the response form below by Thursday, July 5th if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting.

Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Gateway Clipper Fleet
July 11, 2012
Picnic Luncheon: 


Hot Dogs w/Condiments


Oven Fried Chicken Breast  


Molasses Baked Beans


Corn Cobbettes


Macaroni Salad


Chilled Watermelon Wedges


Apple Cobbler


Ice Tea & Lemonade 

Cost:
$25/per person
_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:_____________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Thursday, July 5, 2012 to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 355-4101

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org
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